STAFF SENATE
Meeting Minutes
December 8, 2008
Opening:

The regular meeting of the Staff Senate was called to order at 10:03 a.m. on December 8, 2008 in Faculty/Staff Commons by President Tammy Jacques.

Present:

Present were:  Merrell Anderton, Steve Burnett, Chuck Fadell, Kari-Kay Harp, Melody Stewart for Christy Horn, Ethan Humphries, Natalie Allen for Sara Huntley, Kevin Jacques, Tammy Jacques, Pam Osborn, Jennifer Smith, Joan Smith and Pam Trimble.  Also present was Catherine White, Director of Human Resources and Affirmative Action.
I.
Approval of Minutes 
The Minutes were amended at the suggestion of Kevin by changing J. Smith to Jennifer since we have two J. Smiths on Staff Senate.  This change was seconded by Steve.  

II.
Approval of Agenda
The Agenda was approved by e-mail.
III.
Staff Senate President’s Report
None.
IV.
Shared Governance/Committee Reports
None. 

V.
Old Business
None, as the Staff Senate had much to discuss regarding the Compensation Ladder Focus Groups.  
VI.
New Business
None.

VII.
Discussion

a.
Compensation Ladders – Focus Groups Committees:  The date of announcing the focus groups to the campus was changed to Dec. 12.  It was decided that the finalization of staff senators to the focus groups would take place at the Jan. 12th meeting.   Catherine White suggested that at the individual focus group meetings each liaison should take a template with each job title and description.  There would be more discussion on career paths in the future after work on compensation ladders is finished.  It was suggested to schedule meeting with focus groups on the week of January 26 with Jan. 28 at 2:00 p.m. ultimately being chosen as the date and time.  

b.
Is 5% the most:  This question was posed to Catherine White.  Her reply was that we would look at other universities to see what their promotional salary policies were.  


c.
With the economy and budget situation:  Again, this was addressed to Catherine, but she did not have an answer at this time.  


d.
Staff Member scenario:  Catherine replied that she would consider each case on a one-by-one basis.


e.
Faculty Senate Memo:  This discussion was tabled until the Jan. 12th meeting; however, it was mentioned that the Faculty Senate, Staff Senate and Shared Governance committees had very little interaction in the past.  

The remaining of the meeting was dedicated to tweaking the Compensation Ladder Focus Groups listing.  Attached is the final version as a result of this Staff Senate meeting.  
VII.
Announcements
None.
Adjournment:

Meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m. by Tammy. The next general meeting will be at 10:00 a.m. on January 12, 2009 in Faculty/Staff Commons.

Minutes submitted by:
Pam Osborn, Secretary
Minutes submitted to:
Tammy Jacques, President
